

## TOWN OF LEDYARD

## Planning and Zoning Commission

Juliet Hodge, Director of Planning & Development

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway, Ledyard, CT 06339

Telephone: (860) 464-3215 Email: <u>planner@ledyardct.org</u>

CERTIFIED MAIL: 7017 1450 0002 0797 1667

August 14, 2023

Betsy Moukawsher, Town Clerk 45 Fort Hill Road Groton, CT 06340

**RE:** Application PZ#23-6SUP of Dieter and Gardner, Inc, 1641 Route 12, Gales Ferry, CT 06335, for a special use permit at 1340 Baldwin Hill Road, Gales Ferry, CT 06335, for continued processing of earth materials and removal of ledge material.

Dear Ms. Moukawsher,

Due to a procedural error, the Public Hearing for this application will be re-held at 6:00 PM on Thursday, September 14, 2023, in the Ledyard Town Hall Annex.

To comply with Connecticut General Statutes Section 8-7d (f), please accept this notice of the above-referenced application, as some of these proposed modifications affect properties within 500 feet of the Ledyard / Groton boundary line.

The subject application can be accessed at: <a href="https://ledyardct.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=6199317&GUID=4ECE7DC1-B601-4A30-8AD5-C05713A8F725">https://ledyardct.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=6199317&GUID=4ECE7DC1-B601-4A30-8AD5-C05713A8F725</a>

Please pass it along to the proper department for their review and comment. At the Public Hearing on this application, a representative may appear and address any concerns the Town may have. Letters submitted prior to the hearing will be read into the record.

If anyone would like to discuss this matter in greater detail, please have them contact me at Town Hall.

Ledyard Planning Director,

Juliet Hodge